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As has been the pattern for the past several years, the Section was pleased to co-
organize a couple of different events over the course of the year. We have greatly 
enjoyed collaborating with other Sections in helping to organize events as our areas of 
law often over-lap. Moreover, this allows for greater interaction between different 
Sections of the MBA. This past year the Section was involved in a couple of different 
activities, as follows: 
  
On March 4, 2019 there was a session entitled The Safe Third Country Agreement: 
From original purpose to present reality. This was presented by Dr. Shauna Labman, 
David Matas and Abdikheir Ahmend.  
  
Following that, on April 23, 2019 there was a session entitled Private Enforcement of 
Police Powers & the Charter: Who is Responsible for Upholding Animal Protection 
Laws? This presentation was put on by Benjamin Oliphant, Arden Beddoes and Camille 
Labchuk.                                                       

  
We have both enjoyed our time as Co-Chairs this past and look forward to continuing in 
the role for 2019/2020.  
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